
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting 

January 3, 2017 

 

Call to Order – President Pat McCart called the meeting to order at 7:03pm at his residence. 

Present were the following Board members:  Pat McCart, President; David Best, Vice President; Fred 

Abeles, Secretary; Dan Dickey, Treasurer; James Cotter, Member-at-Large; Tim Spaulding, Webmaster; 

John Howard, Member-at-Large; John Jacobs, Librarian. 

Last Meeting – The Christmas Party/Pot Luck went very well but it was noted that we need more wood 

as giveaways.  The drawing for prizes method needs some improving.  The attendance was lighter than 

normal probably due to the Seahawks game being played at the same time.  Those participating in club 

activities (meeting room setup/teardown, Show ‘N Tell, etc.) and filling out participation tickets need to 

have a better opportunity to get the larger prizes and we need a way to separate tickets for party 

attendees from member participants.  The food was good and, overall, everyone had a good time.  A 

total of $1100.00 of club funds was spent for prizes.  The club needs to reimburse Ray Pelzel the sum of 

$100 for expenses incurred in delivering and storing the club’s equipment trailer.  Motion – John Jacobs 

moved and Dave Best seconded the motion to reimburse Ray Pelzel the sum of $100 for expenses.  The 

motion passed unanimously. 

Treasurers Report – Dan Dickey presented his report in writing and is made a part of these minutes.   

Anyone sending electronic copies of their reports should include SPSWPRES@gmail.com as a recipient. 

Facilities rental for monthly meetings has been established at $2940.00 annually after Pat McCart 

negotiated with the center for the best rate. 

Membership – No report.  We are in need of a Director of Membership.  Pat suggested Brad Husby and 

asked Fred to discuss it with him. 

Election Meeting – Documentation of the General Meeting in November where the Election of Officers 

and Board Members occurred needs to be documented.  Pat said he will come up with a list of those 

who were nominated and ran, send it to Fred and he will include it as an amendment to the meeting 

minutes. 

Donation – Andy Firpo generously donated $500 to the club.  The club will get him a receipt so he can 

deduct the funds as a charitable contribution 

Upcoming Meetings – January meeting will feature Jay Shepard who will show his techniques of 

decorating his pieces with airbrush and water-based lacquers.  February meeting will feature Carl 

Jacobson from Oregon, subject to be determined.  March will be the mini-symposium.  April will have 

either Mike Poirier showing his segmented coffee mugs or Fred Abeles showing pen making. 

mailto:SPSWPRES@gmail.com


Bonnie Klein’s name was mentioned as a future demonstrator. 

Webmaster – Tim Spaulding presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

Newsletter – The newsletter should be published one week prior to the General Meeting according to 

the club bylaws.  The next meeting will be January 19th and input for it should be sent to Bill Wood or 

John Jacobs by January 9th. 

Librarian – John Jacobs presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

Tool Swap – The idea of a tool swap was brought up and members showed some interest and could be 

included at the Mini-Symposium in March.  The club has many books to either be given away or sold. 

Refreshments – Pat will ask for a volunteer to arrange for meeting refreshments (coffee, punch, etc.) 

Donation Receipts – Pat said he will take care of preparing club receipts for those individuals and 

companies making donations to the club. 

Open Discussion – A “Techniques” meeting was suggested where people would give a 10-15-minute 

presentation/discussion on techniques they use to create a special effect or method they use.  It could 

be 6-10 people in a panel discussion format that includes problem solving. 

The mentor list needs to be refreshed 

We need to set up a full-day class on a Saturday featuring Eric Lofstrom. 

Pat hasn’t purchased a new microphone (wireless) yet but will soon make the purchase from Ted Brown 

Music. 

It was noted that members are missing the DVD of photos of Show-N-Tell member pieces that was 

published annually.  We need to find someone who will photograph the pieces at every meeting and be 

willing to produce the DVD for sale to members.  Pat will ask for a backup photographer to do so. 

A Banner for the Club is needed to be used at club functions.  A table-length banner should be designed. 

Correction to November Minutes – It was John Howard (not John Jacobs) who made the motion to 

purchase the club’s new laptop. 

Adjournment – Dan Dickey moved that the meeting be adjourned at 8:10pm.  The motion passed. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Fred Abeles, Secretary 

 

  















 

 


